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Dear Children, Parents and Carers,

I can't believe it is half term already! What a half term it has been and what a lot we have to 

celebrate. Our EYFS and Key Stage 1 children have been working incredibly hard on their reading 

skills through phonics. As a school, we use Read Write Inc as our systematic approach to teaching 
phonics and you may have heard the children refer to 'Fred talk' when reading. Fred is a small, 

cuddly green frog, who can't read whole words and has to sound them out using his phonics, for 

example he would say his name is 'f – r – e – d' - this is 'Fred Talk.' To celebrate their incredible 

focus and hard work, we held a number of Phonics Discos in school this week, with a visit from Fred 

himself! Thank you to all the staff involved (especially our Freds!)

Our Celebration Cafes have gone from strength to strength and I know the children love sharing 

their learning with you on those days. Highlights of this term include the amazing Continents song 

in the Year 2 Café (and the solo!). Year 3 proudly shared more of their fantastic writing and who 

could forget our Year 1 polar explorers! I can't wait to see what EYFS, Year 4, 5 and 6 share next 
half term...

I hope you have a great half term and we look forward to seeing you again on Monday 20th 

February.

Best wishes, Mrs Bowyer (Headteacher)

P.S Look out for our new look newsletter next half term!

From the Headteacher’s Office…



Competition Time...

Can you help us give our 
old library a new 
name? This space is now 
used to teach phonics 
and for 1:1 reading 
interventions. We can't 
keep calling it 'the old 
library', so we need your 
help!

Suggestions will be 
collected after half term 
by our Head Students.

Our Phonics Discos!

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 

2 enjoyed meeting 

Fred the Frog and 

dancing to phonics 

songs on Wednesday.



Dates for your diary

February

Monday 13th – Friday 17th 
February– February half 

term

March

Thursday 2nd March –
World Book Day

Spring Term Celebration 
Cafes – 9 am

Friday 24th February – Year 4
Friday 3rd March – Year 6

Friday 10th March – Year 5

Friday 17th March - EYFS

Reception 2023

Do you have a child born between 

01.09.2018 and 31.08.2019?

Late applications for places can 

still be considered but you must 
apply as soon as possible at:

Primary school admissions -
September 2023 - Peterborough 

City Council

If you would like to look around our 

Early Years area, please contact 
the office to arrange an 

appointment.

Reception Area

We would just like to 

remind you that the lobby 

area in the office is not a 
waiting room. Please 

remain outside the 

building when collecting 

your child at the end of 

the day.
Thank you

https://www.peterborough.gov.uk/residents/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-school-in-reception
https://www.peterborough.gov.uk/residents/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-school-in-reception
https://www.peterborough.gov.uk/residents/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-school-in-reception


This week we are celebrating 
those children who have really 

shown the 'RPS Way'. These 

children are always respectful, 
prepared and know how to 

keep themselves and others 
safe. It isn't always easy to do 

the right thing all of the time, but 

these children know that this is 
how they can really soar in their 

learning. Congratulations!

Our RPS Stars of Week

Snowy Owls
Noah Watson

Red Kites
Elijah

Maddison

Yellowbill Kites
Robert

Olivia

Goshawks-
Fares

Jessica D

Sea Eagles – Dominika W
Ayaat

Merlin Falcons
Arya

Khadeeja

Martial Eagles – Sumnima
Onel

Peregrine Falcons
Amelie

Jan

Eastern Ospreys
Liliana 
Hope

Western Ospreys
Della

Rylee

Golden Kestrels
Martyna

Isaiah

Spotted Kestrels
Haniyah

Aiden N

Sparrowhawks
Daniella

Leja

Barn Owls
Peter Jarvis



Across Key Stage 2, we 

hold weekly 'battles' on 

Times Tables Rockstars. 

Here are this week's 

winners – congratulations!

We are moving up the table across 

Peterborough!

This week we are 21st!

Whole 

school 

data

Well done to the 

Year 1 children who 

have managed to 

complete TTRS 

battles this week!



A big well done to Eisa 

Y2, Martyna Y3, Stephen 

Y5 and Joshua Y4 for 

working hard on their 

reading using the Nessy
programme.

Reminder

Don't forget to email your child's personal 

bests into the office so we can celebrate 

them with you office@rps.pkat.co.uk

mailto:office@rps.pkat.co.uk


Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at Ravensthorpe!

Arabella

6

Esmai

7

Miss 

Boyer

Derian

8

Martyna

8

Connor T

9

Marie

9

Erika

7 Half term birthdays

Lucas 5

Valdano 9

Danielius 11
Connor C 10

Gusts 8

Luna 5

Elijah H 7

Elija 11
Mrs Grigjane

Mrs Ryder

Reinis

10

Miss Harding

















Forgotten items

If you bring a water bottle, lunch 
box, coat etc to the school office 
for your child after 8:45am we will 
no longer be able to take these 

items to classrooms.

Children will come to the office 
to collect their belongings at 

breaktime. Due to this change, 
please ensure forgotten items are 

brought to the office before 
10:30am or your child will not get 

them.

Thank you

Parking

If you drive to school to drop off or collect 

your child, please make sure you park 
legally and safely. Do not block paths, 

roads or our neighbour's driveways.

Thank you

Arriving late

There is now a whiteboard in the school 

reception with the menu options for that 

day, to speed up the process for children 
arriving late, please encourage your child 

to choose their option before they get to 

the window.

Thank you



Medicine in school

Due to health and safety, cough sweets are no longer allowed in school, as they 

are a choking hazard.

In line with our policy, we are able to administer prescribed medicines, Piriton, 

Paracetamol (Calpol) and Ibuprofen in school. Parents/Carers MUST complete a 

consent form which can be found under the 'Useful Links' tab on the website. It is 
the responsibility of the child to come to the office at agreed times for 

medication.



School 
Uniform

It has been fantastic to see 

the children looking so smart 

in their uniforms at the start of 

term.  Thank you to all of our 

families for your ongoing 
support 

Year 1 – 5 

uniform

Reception (Owls) Uniform 

and PE Kit for Years 1-6

In Years 1- 6, the PE uniform should be worn on:

Year 1: Monday and Tuesday

Year 2: Thursday and Friday

Year 3: Thursday and Friday

Year 4: Wednesday (swimming) and Friday
Year 5: Monday and Wednesday

Year 6: Tuesday and Thursday

Year 6 

uniform

Please note: earrings cannot be worn on PE days. If children are wearing 

earrings they will be asked to remove them. (We will not be responsible 
for any loss.) Small stud earrings may be worn on non PE days.


